JAF QUANTITATIVE QUESTIONNAIRE TEMPLATE

How to use this questionnaire template

**Questions wording**

All questions in this questionnaire are numbered (e.g. 1.1.1). Each question is preceded by the name of the variable related to the data that will stem from the question (e.g. SvyDate), as well as the type of variable (e.g. date). Also, immediately below the question, there is sometimes information in brackets about the restriction requirements for that question (specifying for example the range within which the numeric response should be given (i.e. validation) or the logic requirements that the question demands (e.g. skip this question if ‘Yes’ was responded in the previous question)). Additionally, right after the question, sometimes hints or pieces of clarification for the enumerator are included in italic.

**General and specific loops**

All questions in this questionnaire refer to the household as a unit, with the exception of section 1.3 Household roster. Section 1.3 gathers information on each individual member of the household. As indicated within the section, the questions in this section are to be read in a loop, repeated for each household member. Some sub-sections within this section however relate only to specific members of the households (e.g. based on the age of the member or on the household head category). This is also specified within each sub-section. As this survey is designed to be conducted in a digital form, these loops will be coded in a way they appear clearly and automatically to the enumerator.

**Optional modules and questions**

This guidance is structured to align with the classification of questions into essential and optional modules based on the JAF list of variables. Optional modulesconsist of questions whose relevance highly depend on the specific context in which the household survey is to be conducted. The decision on whether including these modules or questions relies therefore on country teams.

**Adjustment to the context**

Even if relevant, some questions require to be adjusted to the specific context. A note is included when this is the case. It is important to work with field teams and interpreters to ensure that all questions are culturally sensitive, easily comprehensible, contextually coherent, and programmatically relevant. Testing the questionnaire with respondents similar to those in your sample before the definitive kick-off of your household survey is highly recommended.

Table of contents

[1 Demographic characteristics 3](#_Toc161996979)

[1.1 Identification 3](#_Toc161996980)

[1.2 Household roster (including education) 5](#_Toc161996981)

[2 Food consumption 9](#_Toc161996982)

[2.1 Food Consumption Score (FCS/FCS-N) 9](#_Toc161996983)

[3 Negative coping strategies 14](#_Toc161996984)

[3.1 Livelihood Coping Strategies (LCS-EN) 14](#_Toc161996985)

[3.2 Reduced Coping Strategies (rCSI) 17](#_Toc161996986)

[4 Economic capacity 18](#_Toc161996987)

[5 Sources of income 25](#_Toc161996988)

[5.1 Income 25](#_Toc161996989)

[5.2 Debt (Optional) 27](#_Toc161996990)

[5.3 Assistance 29](#_Toc161996991)

[5.4 Access to Land *(Optional)* 31](#_Toc161996992)

[5.5 Livestock Assets *(Optional)* 31](#_Toc161996993)

[5.6 Asset ownership 32](#_Toc161996994)

[5.7 Livelihoods challenges *(Optional)* 36](#_Toc161996995)

[6 Perceived needs (Optional) 37](#_Toc161996996)

[7 Access to services (Optional) 41](#_Toc161996997)

[7.1 Health *(Optional)* 41](#_Toc161996998)

[7.2 Shelter *(Optional)* 41](#_Toc161996999)

[7.3 Energy *(Optional)* 45](#_Toc161997000)

[7.4 WASH *(Optional)* 48](#_Toc161997001)

[7.5 Financial inclusion *(Optional)* 51](#_Toc161997002)

[8 Access to information and feedback and response mechanisms 51](#_Toc161997003)

[9 Intra-household power dynamics (Optional) 54](#_Toc161997004)

[10 Social cohesion (Optional) 54](#_Toc161997005)

[11 Safety and security 55](#_Toc161997006)

# Demographic characteristics

## Identification

### *SvyDate date:* Date of the survey

(validation: **. >= today()**)

### *EnuName, select\_one:* Name of interviewer (or ID)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Enumerator 1 |  |  |  |  |  |

### *EnuSupervisorName, select\_one:* Who is the enumeration team supervisor?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Enumerator 1 |  |  |  |  |  |

### *EnuPartner, select\_one:* Interviewer organization

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 CP List |  |  |  |  |  |

### *EnuSexJAF, select\_one:* Sex of the interviewer

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 Female | 1 Male | 2. Other |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN0Name, select\_one:* Country level (Admin 0 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN1Name, select\_one:* Region level (Admin 1 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN2Name, select\_one:* State level (Admin 2 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN3Name, select\_one:* District level (Admin 3 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN4Name, select\_one:* Community level (Admin 4 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *ADMIN5Name, select\_one:* Village level (Admin 5 Level)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 CHECK WITH YOUR LOCAL VAM FOCAL POINT/EMERGENCY DIVISION GEOCORE DATA EXPERT |  |  |  |  |  |

### *Settlement, text:* Admin/Area Level

### *HHCoord, geopoint:* Geographic Coordinates

### *HHStatusJAF, select\_one:* Population group the household belongs to *Hint: do not ask the respondent, filled directly by the enumerator* (Adjust the responses to the context if needed)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Asylum-seekers | 2 Refugees | 3 People in a refugee-like situation | 4 Refugee returnees | 5 IDPs | 6 IDP returnees |
| 7 Stateless people/people with undetermined nationality | 8 Host communities | 999 Don’t know |  |  |  |

### *RESPConsentAssesmentJAF, select\_one:* Hello, my name is…. and I work with the World Food Programme and with the United Nations Refugee Agency and … [ADJUST AS APPROPRIATE]. We are conducting a survey and we would like to ask you some questions about your household’s food consumption, livelihoods and access to food [ADJUST AS APPROPRIATE]. The survey usually takes about 30 minutes to complete [ADJUST AS APPROPRIATE]. Any information that you provide will be kept strictly confidential, meaning that we will use your answers to describe the overall situation in the area, but we will never reveal your personal information. You can ask us any question that you have about this survey before you decide to participate or not. Participating in this questionnaire has no direct impact on your entitlement to assistance. If you do not understand any of the questions, please say so and I will explain them. You may ask me questions at any point during the interview. Your participation is voluntary, and you can choose not to answer any or all of the questions if you want and you can stop this interview at any time if you wish. However, we hope that you will participate since your views are important. Do you have any questions? May we begin now?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHIDJAF, integer:* What is the ProGres ID of the Head of the Household (Household ID)? (If any)

## Household roster (including education)

### *HHSize, integer:* What is the total number of members in your household? *(Hint: Please indicate the total number of household members including the respondent and the head of household.)*

(validation: **.>0**)

*Begin repeat section:* **Repeat the following questions for each member of the household** *(Hint: starting with the head of the household, continuing with the respondent and following with the rest of the members.)*

### *PRespYN, select\_one:* Is the individual the respondent?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *PNameJAF, text:* What is the name of the individual?

### *PRelJAF, select\_one:* What is the relationship of the individual with the head of the household?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Head of household | 200 Spouse/partner | 300 Son/daughter | 401 Mother | 402 Father | 500 Brother/sister |
| 602 Other relatives by marriage | 700 Other non-relatives | 999 Other (specify) |  |  |  |

### *PSexJAF, select\_one:* What is the sex of the individual?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 Female | 1 Male | 2. Other | 3. Prefer not to say |  |  |

### *PAgeJAF, integer:* What is the age of the individual?

(validation: **. >= 0 and .<=99**)

### *PChronIll, select\_one:* Is the individual chronically ill? *Hint: Examples of chronic illness are: diabetes, hypertension, heart disease, brain stroke, HIV, chronic arthritis or mental health conditions*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *PChronIllAble, select\_one* (If yes) Is the individual unable to work because of his/her chronic illness?

(skip logic: **${ PChronill }='1'**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *PDisabSeeJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty seeing, even if wearing glasses? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabHearJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty hearing, even if using a hearing aid(s)? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabWalkJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty walking or climbing steps? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabRememberJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty remembering or concentrating? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabUnderstandJAF, select\_one:* Using your usual language, does the individual have difficulty communicating, for example understanding or being understood? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabWashJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty with self-care, such as washing all over or dressing? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

### *PDisabEmotionJAF, select\_one:* Does the individual have difficulty controlling her/his emotions? Would you say… *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Read response categories*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 No difficulty | 2 Some difficulty | 3 A lot of difficulty | 4 Cannot do at all | 888 Don't know | 999 Refuse |

***If the individual is the head of the household*** *(when coding, locate this sub-module after 1.3.5. What is the age of the individual?): Ask the following questions:*

### *HHHcountry, select\_one:* What is the country of origin of the head of household?

(skip logic: ${**PRel}=’100’**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| List of countries relevant to the context |  |  |  |  |  |  |

### *HHHDispl, select\_one:* Is the head of household currently displaced from her/his place of origin?

(skip logic: ${**PRel}=’100’**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHHDisplArriveJAF, date:* When did the head of household arrive here? (date: month/year)

(skip logic: ${HHHDispl**}=’1’**)

### *HHHDisplWhy, select\_multiple:* What were the main reasons why the head of household had to leave the place of origin? Hint: ENUMERATOR: Do not read out answer choice but categorize the respondents answers with categories. Probe if necessary.

(skip logic: ${HHHDispl**}=’1’**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Generalized violence in area of origin (preventive movement) | 200 Directly affected by generalized violence in area of origin (reactive movement) | 300 Widespread criminality | 400 Targeted violence against individuals/family/family members/specific groups | 500 Tensions with communities | 600 Food insecurity | 700 Drought |
| 800 Other natural/climatic hazards (e.g., floods, fires, etc.) | 900 Other causes of forced displacement (e.g., mass eviction) | 1000 Family reunification | 1100 Economic reasons/employment | 1200 Prefer not to respond | 9999 Other, specify |  |

### *HHHStatus\_JAF, select\_one:* What is the marital status of the head of the household? *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Do not read out answer choice but categorize the respondents answer with categories. Probe if necessary.*

(skip logic: ${**PRel}=’100’**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Single | 200 Cohabitating | 300 Monogamous/Married | 400 Polygamous/married | 500 Divorced/Separated | 600 Widowed |
| 999 Other |  |  |  |  |  |

***If the individual is older than the age at which the individual is supposed to have completed primary school in the country (e,g, 10 years old, adjust age to context):*** Ask the following questions for each member of the household

### *PEduc, select\_one:* What is the highest educational level completed by the individual? (Adjust responses to the country) *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Do not read out answer choice but categorize the respondents answer with categories.*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Less than primary education | 200 Primary education | 300 Lower secondary education | 400 Upper secondary education | 500 Post-secondary non tertiary education (vocational) | 600 Tertiary education |  |

***If the individual is in school age (adjust depending on country):*** Ask the following questions for each member of the household:

### *PNoSchool, select\_one:* Has the individual attended school in the past 6 months? *(Optional)*

(validation: . >= 0)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *PNoSchoolWhy, select\_multiple:* What was the main reason not to attend school? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${ PNoSchool }='0')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 No space in the school | 101 Sickness | 105 Disability | 102 Domestic household chores | 103 Child pregnancy/marriage | 104 Taking care of siblings or other family member |
| 112 Child work for money or food | 200 No money for school fees/school costs | 300 School is far away/No money to pay transportation | 400 Absent teacher/poor quality teaching | 500 Poor school facilities (building, desk, etc.) | 600 Not interested/Refuse to go |
| 700 Completed School | 800 Insecurity in the area | 888 Don’t know | 999 Other (specify) |  |  |

### *HHNoSchoolWhy\_oth, text:* Other (specify) *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${PNoSchool}='0' and selected(${PNoSchoolWhy},'999'))

End repeat section.

# Food consumption

## Food Consumption Score (FCS/FCS-N)

(All examples of food items under each food group need to be adjusted to the context (instead, questions and food groups cannot be changed))

**How many days over the last 7 days, did most members of your household (50% +) eat the following food items, inside or outside the home?**

### *FCSStap, integer:* Cereals, grains, roots and tubers, such as: *Hint: Rice, pasta, bread, sorghum, millet, maize, potato, yam, cassava, white sweet potato.*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSStap\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${FCSStap}>0)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

### *FCSPulse, integer:* Pulses/ legumes / nuts, such as: Hint: Beans, cowpeas, peanuts, lentils, nut, soy, pigeon pea and/or other nuts.

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSPulse\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${FCSPulse}>0)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

### *FCSDairy, integer:* Milk and other dairy products, such as: *Hint: Fresh milk/sour, yogurt, cheese, other dairy products (Exclude margarine/butter or small amounts of milk for tea/coffee).*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSDairy\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${FCSDairy}>0)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

### *FCSPr, integer:* Meat, fish and eggs, such as: *Hint: Goat, beef, chicken, pork, blood, fish, including canned tuna, escargot, and/or other seafood, eggs (meat and fish consumed in large quantities and not as a condiment).*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSPr\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${FCSPr}>0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

**If 2.1.7 different from 0 ask the following questions:**

### 2.1.7bis *FCSPr, integer:* Flesh meat, such as: beef, pork, lamb, goat, rabbit, chicken, duck, other birds, insects *(Optional)*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### 2.1.7bis2 *FCSPr, integer:* Organ meat, such as: liver, kidney, heart and/or other organ meats *(Optional)*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### 2.1.7bis3 *FCSPr, integer:* Fish/shellfish, such as: fish, including canned tuna, escargot, and/or other seafood (fish in large quantities and not as a condiment) *(Optional)*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### 2.1.7bis4 *FCSPr, integer:* Eggs *(Optional)*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSVeg, integer:* Vegetables and leaves, such as: *Hint: Spinach, onion, tomatoes, carrots, peppers, green beans, lettuce, etc..*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSVeg\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${FCSVeg} >0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

**If 2.1.9 different from 0 ask the following questions:**

**2.1.9bis** *FCSVeg, integer:* **Orange vegetables (vegetables rich in Vitamin A), such as:** carrot, red pepper, pumpkin, orange sweet potatoes ***(Optional)***

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

**2.1.9bis2** *FCSVeg, integer:* **Green leafy vegetables, such as:** spinach, broccoli, amaranth and/or other dark green leaves, cassava leaves ***(Optional)***

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSFruit, integer:* Fruits, such as: *Hint: Banana, apple, lemon, mango, papaya, apricot, peach, etc..*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSFruit\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${FCSFruit}>0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

**If 2.1.11 different from 0 ask the following questions:**

**2.1.11** *FCSFruit, integer:* **Orange fruits (Fruits rich in Vitamin A), such as:** mango, papaya, apricot, and peach ***(Optional)***

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSFat, integer:* Oil/fat/butter, such as: *Hint: Vegetable oil, palm oil, shea butter, margarine, other fats/oil.*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSFat\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${FCSFat}>0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

### *FCSSugar, integer:* Sugar, or sweet, such as: *Hint: Sugar, honey, jam, cakes, candy, cookies, pastries, cakes and other sweet (sugary drinks).*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSSugar\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${FCSSugar} > 0)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

### *FCSCond, integer:* Condiments/Spices, such as: *Hint: Tea, coffee/cocoa, salt, garlic, spices, yeast/baking powder, lanwin, tomato/sauce, meat or fish as a condiment, condiments including small amount of milk/tea coffee.*

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *FCSCond\_SRf, select\_one:* What was the main source of food for this food group? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${FCSCond}>0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Own production | 1000 Food aid | 1001 Food aid from WFP | 1002 Food aid from civil society/ NGO/ government | 1003 Food for assets (community works for food) | 101 Livestock |
| 102 Gardening | 200 Hunting/fishing | 300 Gathering | 400 Loaned/borrowed | 500 Purchased | 501 From local shop/market |
| 502 From roadside vendor | 503 From central shop | 504 From central market | 600 Credit | 700 Begging | 800 Exchange for labour or items |
| 801 Work for food | 802 Barter/trade of goods/services | 900 Gifts from family/friends | 999 Other |  |  |

# Negative coping strategies

## 

## Livelihood Coping Strategies (LCS-EN)

**During the past 30 days, did anyone in your household have to engage in any of the following activities because there were not enough resources (food, cash, or other) to access essential needs (e.g. food, shelter, education services, health services, etc.)?**

**[Adapt the LCS-EN module to the local context by selecting the most appropriate strategies while ensuring the inclusion of the minimum required 4 stress, 3 crisis and 3 emergency] Refer to the guidance and training materials.]**

### *LcsEN\_stress\_DomAsset, select\_one:* Sold household assets/goods (radio, furniture, television, jewellery etc.) to meet essential needs

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

### *LcsEN\_stress\_Saving, select\_one:* Spent savings to meet essential needs

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

### *LcsEN\_stress\_EatOut, select\_one:* Sent household members to eat elsewhere/live with family or friends to meet essential needs

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

### 3.1.5 *LcsEN\_stress\_BorrowCash, select\_one:* Borrowed money to meet essential needs

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

**3.1.8***LcsEN\_crisis\_ProdAssets, select\_one:* **Sold productive assets or means of transport (sewing machine, wheelbarrow, bicycle, car, etc.) to meet essential needs**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.9 *LcsEN\_crisis\_Health, select\_one:* Reduced expenses on health (including drugs) to meet other essential **needs**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.10 *LcsEN\_crisis\_Edu, select\_one:* Reduced expenses on education to meet other essential needs

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.24 *LcsEN\_em\_ResAsset, select\_one:* **Mortgaged/Sold ​house that the household was permanently living in or sold land to meet essential needs**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.25 *LcsEN\_em\_Begged, select\_one:* **Begged and/or scavenged (asked strangers for money/food) to meet essential needs**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.26 *LcsEN\_em\_IllegalAct, select\_one:* **Engaged in socially degrading, high risk, or exploitive jobs, or life-threatening income activities (e.g., smuggling, theft, join armed groups, sell and exchange of sex) to meet essential needs**

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10 No, because we did not need to | 20 No, because we already sold those assets or have engaged in this activity within the last 12 months and cannot continue to do it | 30 Yes | 9999 Not applicable (don’t have access to this strategy) |  |  |

3.1.35 *LhCSIEnAccess, select\_multiple:* **What are the main reasons - i.e. to access which essential needs - did you or other members in your household adopt these coping strategies?** *Hint: Note to enumerator: do not list the below as options to the respondent. Instead, mark all those that apply based on the answer provided.*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 To buy food | 2 To pay for rent or access adequate housing / accommodation | 3 To pay for school fees and other education costs | 4 To cover health expenses | 5 To buy essential non-food items (clothes, small furniture...) | 6 To access water or sanitation facilities |
| 7 To access essential dwelling services (electricity, energy, waste disposal…) | 8 To pay for existing debts | 999 Other |  |  |  |

3.1.36 *LhCSIEnAccess\_oth, text:* **Other (Specify)**(skip logic: selected(${LhCSIEnAccess},'999'))

## Reduced Coping Strategies (rCSI)

**Now I will ask you about the number of days, in the last 7 days, that your household may have done some of the following actions to cope with lack of food or money to buy food.**

### *rCSILessQlty, integer:* During the last 7 days, were there days (and, if so, how many) when your household had to rely on less preferred and less expensive food to cope with a lack of food or money to buy it?

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *rCSIBorrow, integer:* During the last 7 days, were there days (and, if so, how many) when your household had to borrow food or rely on help from a relative or friend to cope with a lack of food or money to buy it?

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *rCSIMealSize, integer:* During the last 7 days, were there days (and, if so, how many) when your household had to limit portion size of meals at meal times to cope with a lack of food or money to buy it?

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *rCSIMealAdult, integer:* During the last 7 days, were there days (and, if so, how many) when your household had to restrict consumption by adults in order for small children to eat to cope with a lack of food or money to buy it?

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

### *rCSIMealNb, integer:* During the last 7 days, were there days (and, if so, how many) when your household had to reduce number of meals eaten in a day to cope with a lack of food or money to buy it?

(validation: . >= 0 and .<=7)

# Economic capacity

**[Adjust examples based to the context and include potential additional items]**

Food

Note for enumerator: the respondent of this module should preferably be the member normally in charge of preparing and purchasing food. if s/he cannot be the direct respondent, try to have s/he helping the main respondent answering this module.

Enumerator reads: “*Now I would like to ask you (again) some questions regarding the consumption of food in your household in the last 7 days. We ask these questions to learn about the food consumption habits of households*”

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Item name** | **Example**[[1]](#footnote-2)  Note: Before asking yes/no questions related to a certain item name, the enumerator should read: *now I will ask you about your consumption and expenditures of [item name]. This includes items such as…[Example]* | **Variable Name** | Did your household **purchase** any [item] **for household consumption** in the **last 7 days,** using cash[[2]](#footnote-3) or on credit?  1=Yes ->  0=No ->  next question (\_GiftAidYN) | Considering both purchases made **in cash and on credit,** how much did your household spend on [item] in the **last 7 days**?  (curr.) | In the **last 7 days**, did your household **consume** any [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or in-kind assistance**[[3]](#footnote-4)**?**  1=Yes ->  0=No ->  next question (\_OwnYN) | What would be **the value** of the consumed [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or assistance** if you were to buy that at the market?  (curr.) | In the **last 7 days**, did your household **consume** any [item] that **you produced, gathered/hunted/fished**[[4]](#footnote-5)**, or received in exchange of labor**?  1=Yes ->  0=No ->  next item | What would be **the value** of the consumed [item] that you **produced, gathered/hunted/fished, or received in exchange of labor** if you were to buy that at the market?  (curr.) |
|  | Food groups (7 days[[5]](#footnote-6)) |  | \_7D | \_CashCredYN | \_CashCred | \_GiftAidYN | \_GiftAid | \_OwnYN | \_Own |
| 1 | Cereals | maize, rice, sorghum, wheat, etc. in the form of raw cereals, flour, bread, pasta and similar products | HHExpFCer | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 2 | Tubers | Potatoes, sweet potatoes, cassava, plantains, yams | HHExpFTub | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 3 | Pulses and nuts | Beans, peas, lentils, nuts in shell or shelled[[6]](#footnote-7) | HHExpFPuls | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 4 | Vegetables | Dark green leafy vegetables, orange  vegetable, and other vegetables | HHExpFVeg | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 5 | Fruits | Fresh, frozen, dry fruit | HHExpFFrt | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 6 | Meat | Fresh, chilled, frozen meat and poultry; dry and salted meat | HHExpFAnimMeat | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 7 | Fish | Fresh and frozen fish and other seafood | HHExpFAnimFish | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 8 | Fats | Vegetal oil, butter, margarin | HHExpFFats | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 9 | Milk/Dairy products | Milk, cheese, yogurt, powered milk | HHExpFDairy | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 10 | Eggs | Eggs | HHExpFAnimEgg | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 11 | Sugar, confectionery and desserts | Raw sugar, honey, jams, chocolate, ice cream and similar products | HHExpFSgr | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 12 | Condiments | Salt, spices, cubes, fish powder | HHExpFCond | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 13 | Non-alcoholic beverages (including bottled water) | Coffee, tea, herbal infusion; bottled water; soft-drinks; juices | HHExpFBeverage | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 14 | Snacks and meals prepared outside the home | Ready-made meals and snacks prepared outside the home, no matter if consumed inside or outside the home | HHExpFOut | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |

Non-food (30 days)

Note for enumerator: the respondent of this module should preferably be the head of household or any member most knowledgeable about non-food expenditures in the household

Enumerator reads: *“Now I would like to ask you some questions regarding the consumption and use of non-food items in your household in the last 30 days. Again, we need to know this to understand the consumption habits of the population”*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Item name** | **Example[[7]](#footnote-8)**  Note: Before asking yes/no questions related to a certain item name, the enumerator should read: *now I will ask you about your consumption and expenditures of [item name]. This includes items such as…[Example]* | **Variable Name** | In the **last 30 days**, did your household **purchase** any [item], using **cash or credit**?  1=Yes ->  0=No -> next question (Assistance) | Considering both purchases made **in cash and on credit**, how much did your household spend on [item] in the **last 30 days**?  (curr.) | In the **last 30 days**, did your household **use** any [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or in-kind assistance**?  1=Yes ->  0=No -> next question (Own) | What would be **the value** of [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or in-kind assistance** if you were to pay for it?  (curr.) |
|  | Non-food items (30 days) |  | \_1M | \_CashCredYN | \_CashCred | \_GiftAidYN | \_GiftAid |
|  | Personal care |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1 | Hygiene items and services | Soap, toothbrush, toothpaste, toilet paper, razors, detergents, menstrual hygiene products, diapers, insecticides, cosmetics; hairdressers/barber, beauty salon | HHExpNFHyg | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
|  | Transport |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 2 | Transport-related goods and services | Public transportation (bus, rail, boat etc.), taxi, rental of vehicles, maintenance of vehicles used for transportation (including lubricant, tyres, spare parts, repairs fees etc.)  DO NOT INCLUDE PURCHASE OF VEHICLES; EXCLUDE FUEL | HHExpNFTransp | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 3 | Fuel | Gasoline, diesel and any other fuel used for vehicles  DO NOT REPORT ON FUEL USED FOR VEHICLES USED EXCLUSIVELY FOR PRODUCTIVE/BUSINESS PURPOSES; DO NOT REPORT ON FUEL USED FOR PURPOSES OTHER THAN TRANSPORTATION | HHExpNFFuel | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
|  | Housing |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Water supply for domestic use | Water for drinking (not bottled), washing, cooking, bathing etc.  EXCLUDE BOTTLED DRINKING WATER | HHExpNFWat | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 5 | Electricity | Electricity  DO NOT REPORT ELECTRICTY USED FOR BUSINESS/PRODUCTIVE PURPOSES ONLY | HHExpNFElec | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 6 | Other sources of energy for cooking, heating, lighting etc. | Gas, kerosene, other liquid fuels; wood, charcoal, candles, other solid fuels.  DO NOT INCLUDE ELECTRICITY; DO NOT INCLUDE FUEL FOR TRANSPORTATION | HHExpNFEnerg | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
| 7 | Services related to dwelling | Waste collection, sewage collection, maintenance charge in collective buildings, security services, services of helpers like cleaners and gardeners | HHExpNFDwelServ | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
|  | Communication |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 8 | Communication-related goods and services | Mobile top-up, internet, landline charges, postal services.  DO NOT INCLUDE PURCHASE OF DEVICES LIKE PHONES, RADIOS, COMPUTERS, TVs… | HHExpNFPhone | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
|  | Recreation, sport and culture |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 9 | Goods and services related recreation, sport and culture | Entertainment, sports, lottery, gambling, newspapers, magazines, books, toys, hobbies, hotels  DO NOT INCLUDE EXPENDITURES FOR LARGE/SPECIAL CEREMONIES LIKE WEDDINGS AND FUNERALS | HHExpNFRecr | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |
|  | Others |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 10 | Alcohol, Tobacco |  | HHExpNFAlcTobac | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| | |\_\_| |

Non-food (6 months)

Note for the enumerator: the respondent of this module should preferably be the head of household or any member most knowledgeable about non-food expenditures in the household

Enumerator reads: “*Now I will ask you again about the consumption and use of non-food items in your household. However, this time I will ask you about the last 6 months*”

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
|  | **Item name** | **Example[[8]](#footnote-9)**  Note: Before asking yes/no questions related to a certain item name, the enumerator should read: *now I will ask you about your consumption and expenditures of [item name]. This includes items such as…[Example]* | **Variable name** | In the **last 6 months**, did your household **purchase** any or pay for [item], using **cash or credit**?  1=Yes ->  0=No -> next question (Assistance) | Considering both purchases made **in cash and on credit**, how much did your household spend on [item] in the **last 6 months**?  (curr.) | In the **last 6 months**, did your household **use or benefit from** any [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or in-kind assistance**?  1=Yes ->  0=No -> next item | What would be **the value** of [item] that came **from in-kind gifts or in-kind assistance** if you were to pay for it?  (curr.) |
|  | Non- food items  (6 months)[[9]](#footnote-10) |  | \_6M | \_CashCredYN | \_CashCred | \_GiftAidYN | \_GiftAid |
|  | Health |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 1 | Health services | Outpatient and hospital services, doctor fees, traditional healing | HHExpNFMedServ |  |  |  |  |
| 2 | Medicines & Health products | Medicines, other medical products and equipment like glasses, syringes, crutches etc. | HHExpNFMedGood |  |  |  |  |
|  | Clothing |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 3 | Clothing and footwear | Clothes, shoes, and repair, tailor and laundry services  DO NOT INCLUDE SCHOOL UNIFORMS | HHExpNFCloth |  |  |  |  |
|  | Education |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 4 | Education services | Tuitions fees, Exam fees, other fees | HHExpNFEduFee |  |  |  |  |
| 5 | Education goods | Other education costs including uniforms, books, canteen, transport and other education material | HHExpNFEduGood |  |  |  |  |
|  | Housing |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| 6 | Rent | Rent paid for housing | HHExpNFRent |  |  |  |  |
| 7 | Household non-durable furniture and utensils | Textiles (like bed sheets, blankets, pillows, curtains, carpets), utensils (like bowls, plates, silverware, cookpots, brooms, brushes, umbrellas, torches, lamps etc.)  DO NOT INCLUDE DURABLE FURNITURE, EQUIPMENT AND APPLIANCES LIKE BEDS, TABLES, CHAIRS, FRIDGE, TV, PHONES, FANS, STOVES, GAS COOKER… | HHExpNFHHSoft |  |  |  |  |
| 8 | Household routine maintenance | Goods and services for household routine maintenance (like repairs to dwelling, repairs to appliances and furniture etc.). | HHExpNFHHMaint |  |  |  |  |

# Sources of income

## Income

### *HHIncNb\_1M, integer:* How many income sources did your household have in the last 30 days?

(validation: . >= 0)

### *HHIncFirst\_SRi\_1M, select\_one:* What was the main source of income for the household in the last 30 days? *Hint: not to read out responses*

(skip logic: **${HHIncNb} > 0**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Wage Labor - Professional | 10 Saving/selling assets | 11 Petty trade/selling on streets | 12 Small trade (own business) | 13 Medium/large trade (own business) | 14 Small Agriculture production including livestock (own land/livestock) |
| 15 Medium/large agriculture production including livestock (own land/livestock) | 2 Wage Labor - Skilled | 3 Wage Labor - Unskilled/Casual/Agriculture | 4 Wage Labor - Unskilled/Casual/non-agriculture | 5 Pension | 6 Remittances |
| 7 Aid/gifts | 8 Borrowing money/Living off debt | 9 High risk activity (e.g. begging, scavenging) | 999 Other |  |  |

### *HHIncFirst\_Est\_1M, decimal:* What was the estimated value in local currency of the main source of income for the household in the last 30 days? *(Optional)*

(skip logic: **${HHIncNb} > 0**, validation: **.>0**)

### *HHIncSec\_SRi\_1M, select\_one:* What was the second source of income for the household in the last 30 days? *Hint: not to read out responses*

(skip logic: **${HHIncNb}>=2**)

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Wage Labor - Professional | 10 Saving/selling assets | 11 Petty trade/selling on streets | 12 Small trade (own business) | 13 Medium/large trade (own business) | 14 Small Agriculture production including livestock (own land/livestock) |
| 15 Medium/large agriculture production including livestock (own land/livestock) | 2 Wage Labor - Skilled | 3 Wage Labor - Unskilled/Casual/Agriculture | 4 Wage Labor - Unskilled/Casual/non-agriculture | 5 Pension | 6 Remittances |
| 7 Aid/gifts | 8 Borrowing money/Living off debt | 9 Socially degrading, exploitative, high risk or illegal activity (e.g. begging, scavenging) | 999 Other |  |  |

### *HHIncSec\_Est\_1M, decimal:* What is the estimated value in local currency of the second source of income for the household in the last 30 days?

(skip logic: **${HHIncNb}>=2**, validation: **.>0**) **(Optional)**

### *HHIncTot\_MN\_1M, decimal:* What was the total income earned by all household members (including all sources of income) in the last 30 days? *(Optional)*

(validation: **.>=0**)

## Debt (Optional)

### *HHCreditAccess, select\_one:* Does your household have access to credit?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHBorrowYN, select\_one:* Has your household borrowed over the last 30 days?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHBorrowEst, decimal:* How much has your household borrowed during the last 30 days?

(skip logic: **${HHBorrowYN} = '1'**, validation: **.>0**)

### *HHBorrowWhy, select\_one:* What was the primary reason for the household to borrow? *Hint: Not to read aloud the responses, select the relevant one*

(skip logic: ${HHBorrowYN} = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10100 To buy food | 10200 To buy non-food items (clothes, small furniture...) | 10300 To rent an accommodation | 10400 To pay school, education costs | 10500 To cover health expenses | 20100 To pay for durable goods (scooter, TV,...) |
| 20200 To pay for ceremonies/social events | 20300 To rent/buy a flat/house | 30100 To pay ticket/cover travel for migration | 40100 To buy agricultural land, inputs or livestock | 40200 To invest in business | 50100 To pay for documentation or legal assistance |
| 999 Other (specify) |  |  |  |  |  |

### *HHBorrowWhy\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHBorrowWhy} = '999')

### *HHBorrowFrom, select\_one:* Who did you borrow from?

(skip logic: ${HHBorrowYN} = '1' or ${HHDebt} = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 101 Relatives inside the country where the household currently is | 102 Relatives outside the country where the household currently is | 200 Traders/shopkeepers | 300 Bank/ Credit institution/Micro-credit project | 301 Humanitarian agencies | 302 Cooperative |
| 400 Money lender | 500 Landlord (more than 1 month behind in rent) | 600 Informal savings group | 700 Employer | 999 Other (specify) |  |

### *HHBorrowFrom\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHBorrowFrom} = '999')

### *HHDebt, select\_one:* Does the household currently have any debt?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHDebt\_Est, decimal:* How much is your total current debt?

(skip logic: ${HHDebt} = '1')

### *HHDebtPaidHow, select\_one:* How do you intend to repay your outstanding debts?

(skip logic: ${HHDebt} = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Cash | 2 In-Kind | 3 Part of the entitlement | 4 Service/Favour | 5 Wil not be able to pay back the debt | 999 Other (specify) |

### *HHDebtPaidHow\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

### *HHDebtPaidWhen, integer:* How many months did you or will you need to be able to repay the debts?

(skip logic: ${HHDebt} = '1' & ${ HHDebtPaidHow }!=5, validation: . >= 0)

## Assistance

### Assistance (general)

#### *HHAsstRecYN, select\_one:* Did your household receive assistance (food, cash or non-food items) over the last 3 months?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes | 888. Don’t know |  |  |  |

#### *HHAsstProvider, select\_multiple:* Please provide the sources/organizations.

(skip logic: ${ HHAsstRecYN } = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 WFP | 102 UNHCR | 199 Other UN Agency | 200 Government | 300 Civil society | 301 Family |
| 302 Friends | 303 Community | 304 Community leader | 400 Religious organization | 500 NGO | 999 Other (specify) |

#### *HHAsstType, select\_multiple:* Modality of assistance received.

(skip logic: ${ HHAsstRecYN } = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. In-kind food | 2. Cash-based transfers | 3. NFI assistance | 999 Other (specify) |  |  |

**If cash-based transfers was responded in 5.3.3, ask the following questions:**

### Assistance (CBT)

#### HHAsstWFPHCRCBTRecYN, select\_one: Did your household receive WFP or UNHCR cash assistance over the last 3 months? Hint: ENUMERATOR: Cash assistance includes cash as well as value vouchers, in paper or electronic; If respondent answers “no”, probe regarding value vouchers.

(skip logic: ${ HHAsstType } = '2')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

#### *HHAsstWFPHCRCBTRecTot, decimal:* How much cash assistance have you received from WFP or UNHCR over the last 3 months? *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Report in local currency.*

(skip logic: ${ HHAsstWFPHCRCBTRecYN }='1', validation: . > 0)

#### HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecYN, select\_one: Did your household receive cash assistance from other UN agencies or NGOs over the last 3 months? Hint: ENUMERATOR: Cash assistance includes cash as well as value vouchers, in paper or electronic; If respondent answers “no”, probe regarding value vouchers.

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

#### *HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecNameJAF, select\_multiple:* Please indicate the organizations that provided the cash assistance. *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecYN}='1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 NGOs | 200 Other UN agency | 300 Other |  |  |  |

#### *HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecTot, decimal:* How much cash assistance have you received from other UN agencies or NGOs over the last 3 months? *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Report in local currency.*

(skip logic: ${HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecYN}='1', validation: . > 0)

#### *HHAsstOthCBTRecYN, select\_one:* Did your household receive cash assistance from any other sources including government, family, friends, community or religious organizations over the last 3 months? *(Optional)*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

#### *HHAsstOthCBTRecName, select\_multiple:* Please indicate who provided the cash assistance. *(Optional)*

(skip logic: ${HHAsstOthCBTRecYN}='1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 100 Government | 201 Family | 202 Friends | 203 Community members | 204 Community leaders | 300 Religious organization |
| 999 Other |  |  |  |  |  |

#### HHAsstOthCBTRecName\_oth, text: Other (Specify) (Optional)

(skip logic: selected(${HHAsstOthCBTRecName},'999'))

#### *HHAsstOthCBTRecTot, decimal:* How much cash assistance have you received over the last 3 months from these sources other than WFP and other UN agencies and NGOs? *Hint: ENUMERATOR: Report in local currency. (Optional)*

(skip logic: ${HHAsstOthCBTRecYN}='1', validation: . > 0)

#### *HHAsstCBTCShareJAF, integer:* Thinking only of the last time that you received cash assistance, approximately, which share did you use for purchasing food and non-food goods and services intended for the regular consumption of your household?

**Please exclude the cash used to:   
- purchasing inputs, assets, and hired labour for productive activities like farming and family businesses   
- sending cash or making gifts to other households   
- repaying debts or putting aside for future needs   
- paying for ceremonies, vehicles, big furniture or other large expenditures   
- paying taxes**

(skip logic: ${ HHAsstWFPHCRCBTRecYN }='1' or ${HHAsstUNNGOCBTRecYN}='1' or ${HHAsstOthCBTRecYN}='1', validation: . >= 0 and .<= 100)

## Access to Land *(Optional)*

### *HHAssetLandProdJAF, select\_one:* Does your household have access to land to practice agriculture?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHAssetLandLendJAF, select\_one:* What is the status of this land?

*(skip logic: 5.4.2 HHAssetLandLend =1)*

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1. Owned | 2. Rented | 3. Sharecropping | 4. Used for free (assigned by government/community/private individuals, UN/NGOs) | 5. Used for free (squatted/unowned) | 999. Other |

## Livestock Assets *(Optional)*

### *HHLivest, select\_one:* Does your household own livestock?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

**[Adjust the following questions to the context]** *(skip logic: HHLivest=0)*

### *HHAssetCow, integer:* How many cows does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetSheep, integer:* How many sheeps does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetGoat, integer:* How many goats does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetPoultry, integer:* How many poultries (chicken, ducks, turkeys, geese) does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetRabbit, integer:* How many rabbits does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetCamel, integer:* How many camels does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### *HHAssetBee, integer:* How many beehives does your household own?

(validation: **. >= 0**)

## Asset ownership

**[Adjust the questions to the context]**

### Simple Household Items

#### *HHAssetMattress, integer:* **How many mattresses does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetMat, integer:* **How many mats does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetMsqtNet, integer:* **How many mosquito nets does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetBlanket, integer:* **How many blankets does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetTable, integer:* **How many tables does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetCabinet, integer:* **How many armoires/cabinets does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetChair, integer:* **How many chairs does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetSofa, integer:* **How many sofas does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetBed, integer:* **How many beds does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetCarp, integer:* **How many carpets/rugs does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetGLamp, integer:* **How many gas lamps does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetELamp, integer:* **How many electric lamps does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetMudStove, integer:* **How many mud stoves does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetElecStove, integer:* **How many electric stoves does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetGasStove, integer:* **How many gas stoves does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetWaterTank, integer:* **How many water tanks does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### **Basic Electric Items**

#### *HHAssetRadio, integer:* **How many radios/CD players does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetCellphone, integer:* **How many cell phones does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetSmartphone, integer:* **How many smartphones does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetOven, integer:* **How many ovens/microwaves does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetRefrig, integer:* **How many refrigerators does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetIron, integer:* **How many irons does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetGHeat, integer:* **How many gas heaters does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetEFan, integer:* **How many electric fans does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### **Advanced Electric Items**

#### *HHAssetInternet, select\_one:* **Does your household have an internet router? Yes/No**

#### *HHAssetPC, integer:* **How many computers does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetLaptop, integer:* **How many laptops does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetETablet, integer:* **How many iPads/tablets does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetTV, integer:* **How many TVs does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetDVD, integer:* **How many DVD players does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetSatellite, integer:* **How many satellite dishes does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetFreez, integer:* **How many freezers does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetEVac, integer:* **How many electric vacuums does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetSewing, integer:* **How many sewing machines does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetWashMach, integer:* **How many washing machines does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetDishWash, integer:* **How many dish washers does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetEHeating, select\_one:* **Does your household have electric heating? Yes/No**

#### *HHAssetCHeating, select\_one:* **Does your household have central heating? Yes/No**

#### *HHAssetAirCond, integer:* **How many air conditioners does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetEGenerator, integer:* **How many electric generators does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetSolar, integer:* **How many solar panels does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetHeater, integer:* **How many water heaters does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetWfilter, integer:* **How many water filters does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetWpump, integer:* **How many water pumps does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### **Agricultural Assets**

#### *HHAssetMill, select\_one:* **Does your household own milling tools (crushing machine)? Y/N**

#### *HHAssetBrick, integer:* **How many brick moulds does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetAx, integer:* **How many axes does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetShovel, integer:* **How many shovels does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

### **Transport Assets**

#### *HHAssetMule, integer:* **How many donkey/mules does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetTractor, integer:* **How many tractors does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetBoat, integer:* **How many boats does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetCar, integer:* **How many private cars/trucks does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetTaxi, integer:* **How many taxis does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetTukTuk, integer:* **How many tuktuk cars does your household own?**

*(validation: ${HHAssetTukTuk} >= 0)*

#### *HHAssetMoto, integer:* **How many motorcycles/electronic motorcycles does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

#### *HHAssetBike, integer:* **How many bicycles does your household own?**

(validation: **. >= 0**)

## Livelihoods challenges *(Optional)*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| *LivelihoodChal, select\_multiple:* What are the challenges that your household faces to improve your livelihood/income? *Select all that apply.* | 1 = Limited land access  2 = Lack of agricultural inputs  3 = Movement restrictions  4 = Lack of employment opportunities  5 = Lack of the right skills to be employed  6 = Lack of labor force within the household  7 = Lack of capital  8 = Legal barriers to work or discrimination  77=Others, specify\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ |

# Perceived needs *(Optional)*

**[Include only the most relevant questions depending on the context]**

I am going to ask you about the serious problems that you may currently be experiencing. A serious problem is a problem that you consider serious. There are no right or wrong answers. I am going to ask you about your own serious problems first.

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **6.1** *HHPercNeedWater, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have enough water that is safe for drinking or cooking?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.2** *HHPercNeedFood, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem with food? For example, because you do not have enough food, or good enough food, or because you are not able to cook your food** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.3** *HHPercNeedHousing, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have a suitable place to live?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.4** *HHPercNeedToilet, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have easy and safe access to a clean toilet?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.5** *HHPercNeedHygiene, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because in your situation it is difficult to keep clean? For example, because you do not have enough soap, sanitary materials, water or a suitable place to wash.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.5** *HHPercNeedClothTex, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have enough, or good enough, clothes, shoes, bedding or blankets?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.6** *HHPercNeedLivelihood, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have enough income, money or resources to live?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.7** *HHPercNeedDisabIll, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem with your physical health? For example, because you have a physical illness, injury or disability.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.8** *HHPercNeedHealth, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you are not able to get adequate health care for yourself? For example, treatment or medicines [ENUMERATOR: READ THE FOLLOWING ONLY FOR WOMEN] or health care during pregnancy or childbirth.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.9** *HHPercNeedSafety, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you or your family are not safe or protected where you live now? For example, because of conflict, violence or crime in your community, city or village.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.10** *HHPercNeedEducation, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because your children are not in school, or are not getting a good enough education?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.11** *HHPercNeedCaregive, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because in your situation it is difficult to care for family members who live with you? For example, young children in your family, or family members who are elderly, physically or mentally ill, or disabled.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.12** *HHPercNeedInfo, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because you do not have enough information? For example, because you do not have enough information about the aid that is available, [ENUMERATOR: READ THE FOLLOWING ONLY FOR DISPLACED PEOPLE] or because you do not have enough information about what is happening in your home country or home town.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.13** *HHPercNeedAsstInfo, select\_one:* **Do you have a serious problem because of inadequate aid? For example, because you do not have fair access to the aid that is available, or because aid agencies are working on their own without involvement from people in your community.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |

**The last few questions refer to people in your community/village/town, so please think about members of your community when answering these questions.**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **6.14** *CMPercNeedJustice, select\_one:* **Is there a serious problem in your community because of an inadequate system for law and justice, or because people do not know enough about their legal rights?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.15** *CMPercNeedGBViolence, select\_one:* **Is there a serious problem for women in your community because of physical or sexual violence towards them, either in the community or in their homes?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.16** *CMPercNeedSubstAbuse, select\_one:* **Is there a serious problem in your community because people drink a lot of alcohol, or use harmful drugs?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.17** *CMPercNeedMentalCare, select\_one:* **Is there a serious problem in your community because people have a mental illness?** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.18** *CMPercNeedCaregiving, select\_one:* **Is there a serious problem in your community because there is not enough care for people who are on their own? For example, care for unaccompanied children, widows or elderly people, or unaccompanied people who have a physical or mental illness, or disability.** | ☐ No serious problem  ☐ Serious problem  ☐ Don't know, not applicable, declines to answer |
| **6.19** *CMPercNeedOther, select\_one:* **Do you have any other serious problems that I have not yet asked you about?** | ☐ No  ☐ Yes |
| **6.20** *CMPercNeedOtherText, text:* **Please specify** | *(skip logic:* ***${CMPercNeedOther}=1****)* |

**These are the problems you have rated as 'Serious Problems':** (Serious problems highlighted by the respondent show here)

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| **6.21** *CMPercNeedRFirst, select\_one:* **Out of these problems, which one is the most serious problem?** *Hint: Skip if respondent did NOT indicate any serious problem* | *(skip logic:* ***${CalcPercNeedNumber}>=1****)*  ☐ Drinking water  ☐ Food  ☐ Place to live in  ☐ Toilets  ☐ Keeping clean  ☐ Clothes, shoes, bedding or blankets  ☐ Income or livelihood  ☐ Physical health  ☐ Health care  ☐ Safety  ☐ Education for your children  ☐ Care for family members  ☐ Information  ☐ The way aid is provided  ☐ Law and justice in your community  ☐ Safety or protection from violence for women in your community  ☐ Alcohol or drug use in your community  ☐ Mental illness in your community  ☐ Care for people in your community who are on their own  ☐ Other |
| **6.22** *CMPercNeedRSec, select\_one:* **Which one is the second most serious problem?** *Hint: Skip if respondent did NOT indicate more than one serious problem* | *(skip logic:* ***${CalcPercNeedNumber}>=2****)*  ☐ Drinking water  ☐ Food  ☐ Place to live in  ☐ Toilets  ☐ Keeping clean  ☐ Clothes, shoes, bedding or blankets  ☐ Income or livelihood  ☐ Physical health  ☐ Health care  ☐ Safety  ☐ Education for your children  ☐ Care for family members  ☐ Information  ☐ The way aid is provided  ☐ Law and justice in your community  ☐ Safety or protection from violence for women in your community  ☐ Alcohol or drug use in your community  ☐ Mental illness in your community  ☐ Care for people in your community who are on their own  ☐ Other |
| **6.23** *CMPercNeedRThird, select\_one:* **Which one is the third most serious problem?** *Hint: Skip if respondent did NOT indicate more than two serious problems* | *(skip logic:* ***${CalcPercNeedNumber}>=3****)*  ☐ Drinking water  ☐ Food  ☐ Place to live in  ☐ Toilets  ☐ Keeping clean  ☐ Clothes, shoes, bedding or blankets  ☐ Income or livelihood  ☐ Physical health  ☐ Health care  ☐ Safety  ☐ Education for your children  ☐ Care for family members  ☐ Information  ☐ The way aid is provided  ☐ Law and justice in your community  ☐ Safety or protection from violence for women in your community  ☐ Alcohol or drug use in your community  ☐ Mental illness in your community  ☐ Care for people in your community who are on their own  ☐ Other |

# Access to services *(Optional)*

## Health *(Optional)*

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| *MDDIHHENHealthMed, select\_one* | **During the past 30 days, has *any member of the household* needed health services that s/he could not have access to?** | Yes | 1 |
| No | 0 |
| *MDDIHHENHealthMedRsn, select\_multiple* (skip logic: ${MDDIHHENHealthMed}='1') | **Why have these members been unable to access a medical treatment in the past 30 days?** | Lack of money | 1 |
| No medical personnel available | 2 |
| The facility was full | 3 |
| The facility was closed | 4 |
| Hospital/Clinic not having enough supplies | 5 |
| Health facility is too far | 6 |
| Lack of transport | 7 |
| Discrimination | 8 |
| Health facility is destroyed | 9 |
| Other (Specify) |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

## Shelter *(Optional)*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *HHDwellType, select\_one:* What type of dwelling does the household live in? *Record observation, do not read out.* | Apartment | 100 |
| House | 200 |
| Hut | 300 |
| Tent | 400 |
| Caravan | 500 |
| Collective Center | 600 |
| Worksite/Unfinished Home/ Abandoned Building | 701 |
| Farm Building | 702 |
| School, mosque, church or other religious building | 703 |
| Garage, shop, workshop, or other structure not meant as residential space | 704 |
| No shelter (open air) | 800 |
| Other (Specify)|\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHDwellType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${ HHDwellType }='999)

### *HHDwellCond, select\_one:* What is the current condition of the dwelling?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 Not damaged | 1 slightly damaged | 2 somewhat damaged | 3 very damaged |  |  |

### *HHWallType, select\_one:* What is the major construction material of the exterior walls? (If possible, do not ask, answer based on observations)

**[Adjust the questions to the context]**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| No walls | 101 |
| Cane/Palm/ Trunks | 102 |
| Dirt | 103 |
| Bamboo with mud | 201 |
| Stone with mud | 202 |
| Uncovered adobe | 203 |
| Plywood | 204 |
| Cardboard | 205 |
| Reused wood | 206 |
| Cement | 301 |
| Stone with lime/ cement | 302 |
| Bricks | 303 |
| Cement blocks | 304 |
| Covered adobe | 305 |
| Wood planks/shingles | 306 |
| Other (Specify) |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHWallType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHWallType}='999')

### *HHRoofType, select\_one:* What is the major material of the roof? (If possible, do not ask, answer based on observations)

**[Adjust the questions to the context]**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| No roof | 101 |
| Thatch/Palm leaf | 102 |
| Sod | 103 |
| Rustic mat | 201 |
| Palm/bamboo | 202 |
| Wood planks | 203 |
| Cardboard | 204 |
| Metal/tin | 301 |
| Wood | 302 |
| Calamine/Cement fibre | 303 |
| Ceramic tiles | 304 |
| Cement | 305 |
| Roofing shingles | 306 |
| Other (Specify) |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHRoofType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHRoofType}='999')

### *HHFloorType, select\_one:* What is the major material of the floor? (If possible, do not ask, answer based on observations)

**[Adjust the questions to the context]**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Earth/sand | 101 |
| Dung | 102 |
| Wood planks | 201 |
| Palm/bamboo | 202 |
| Plastic sheeting/tarps | 203 |
| Parquet or polished wood | 301 |
| Vinyl or asphalt strips | 302 |
| Ceramic tiles | 303 |
| Cement | 304 |
| Carpet | 305 |
| Other (Specify) |\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHFloorType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: **${HHFloorType}='999'**)

### *HHRoomUsed, integer:* Number of separate rooms used by the household (excluding kitchen and bathroom)?

(validation: **.>0 and .<20**)

### *HHShare, select\_one:* Do you share any of those rooms with anyone who is not a member of your household?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHShareNr, integer:* With how many people who are not a member of your household do you share any of those rooms?

(skip logic: **${** **HHShare }='1'**)

### *HHTenureType, select\_one:* What is your housing occupancy/ownership status?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 101 Owner | 102 Co-owner | 201 Tenant/rent (Written agreement) | 202 Tenant/rent (No written agreement) | 203 Co-tenant with other households | 300 Staying in family owned house |
| 400 Tied / employment related accommodation | 500 Plot/permit holder | 601 Staying for free (Written Agreement) | 602 Staying for free (No Written Agreement) | 999 Other (specify) |  |

### *HHTenureType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: **${HHTenureType}='999'**)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *HHTenureLost, select\_one:* In the next 12 months, how likely or unlikely is it that you could lose your right to this housing and/or land, against your will? | Very unlikely | 1 |
| Somewhat unlikely | 2 |
| Somewhat likely | 3 |
| Very likely | 4 |
| Don't Know | 888 |

## Energy *(Optional)*

### *HHEnerCookYN, select\_one*, Is any food or drink consumed by household members cooked or prepared at the household dwelling using a cookstove, fire, or another cooking device?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Yes | 1 |
| No | 0 |

### *HHEnerCookDev, select\_one,* What does this household use for cooking most of the time, including cooking food, making tea/coffee, boiling drinking water? Please tell me the cookstove or device that is used most of the time.

(skip logic: **${HHEnerCookYN}='1'**)

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Solar cooker (thermal energy from the sun, not solar panels) | 100 |
| Electric stove | 200 |
| Piped natural gas stove | 301 |
| Biogas stove | 302 |
| Liquefied petroleum gas (LPG)/ cooking gas stove | 303 |
| Liquid fuel stove | 400 |
| Manufactured solid fuel stove | 501 |
| Traditional solid fuel stove (non-manufactured) | 502 |
| Moveable firepan | 600 |
| Three stone stove/open fire | 700 |
| Other, specify|\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHEnerCookDev\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: **${HHEnerCookDev}='999'**)

### *HHEnerCookSRC, select\_one,* What type of fuel or energy source does this household use most of the time in this cookstove or device for cooking food, making tea/coffee, and boiling drinking water?

(skip logic: **${HHEnerCookYN}='1' and ${HHEnerCookDev}!='100' and ${HHEnerCookDev}!='200' and ${HHEnerCookDev}!='301' and ${HHEnerCookDev}!='302' and ${HHEnerCookDev}!='303'** )

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Alcohol/ethanol | 100 |
| Gasoline/diesel (not in generator) | 200 |
| Kerosene/paraffin | 300 |
| Coal/lignite unprocessed | 401 |
| Coal/lignite briquettes/pellets | 402 |
| Charcoal unprocessed | 403 |
| Charcoal briquettes/pellets | 404 |
| Wood | 500 |
| Agricultural or crop residue/grass/ straw/ shrubs/ corn cobs | 600 |
| Animal waste/dung | 700 |
| Processed biomass pellets/briquettes | 801 |
| Woodchips | 802 |
| Sawdust | 803 |
| Garbage/plastic | 900 |
| Other, specify |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHEnerCookSRC\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

### (skip logic: ${*HHEnerCookSRC*}='999')

### *HHEnerLightYN,* *select\_one:* Does this household use anything for lighting?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Yes | 1 |
| No | 0 |

### *HHEnerLightSRC, select\_one:* What does this household use most of the time as energy for lighting, or as a light source?

(skip logic: ${HHEnerLightYN}='1')

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Electricity (including solar mini-grids, hybrid mini-grids and national grids) | 100 |
| Solar home system | 201 |
| Solar-powered lantern or flashlight | 202 |
| Rechargeable flashlight, mobile, torch or lantern | 301 |
| Battery powered flashlight, torch or lantern | 302 |
| Biogas lamp | 401 |
| LPG lamp | 402 |
| Gasoline lamp | 403 |
| Kerosene or paraffin lamp | 404 |
| Oil lamp | 405 |
| Candle | 500 |
| Open fire | 600 |
| Other, specify |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHEnerLightSRC\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${ HHEnerLightSRC }='999')

## WASH *(Optional)*

### *HHWaterSRC, select\_one:* What is the MAIN source of drinking water for your household? *Hint: Most frequently used source throughout the year, even if not currently in use.*

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Piped Into Dwelling | 101 |
| Piped Into Yard/Plot | 102 |
| Piped To Neighbor | 103 |
| Public Tap/Standpipe | 104 |
| Tube Well/Borehole | 200 |
| Protected Dug Well | 301 |
| Unprotected Dug Well | 302 |
| Protected Spring | 401 |
| Unprotected Spring | 402 |
| Rainwater Collection | 500 |
| Tanker Truck/Water Vendor | 601 |
| Cart With Small Tank/Drum | 602 |
| Water Kiosk | 603 |
| Surface Water (River, Stream, Pond, Dam, Canal) | 700 |
| Bottled Water | 801 |
| Sachet Water | 802 |
| Don't Know | 888 |
| Other (Specify) | 999 |

### *HHWaterSRC\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHWaterSRC}='999')

### *HHWaterLoc select\_one:* Where is this MAIN source of drinking water located?

(skip logic: (${HHWaterSRC}>'103' and <’800’) or (${HHWaterSRC}='999'))

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| In Own Dwelling | 1 |
| In Own Yard/Plot | 2 |
| Elsewhere | 3 |

### *HHWaterDistMins, integer:* How long does it take in minutes to go there, get drinking water, and come back, including waiting time?

(skip logic: **${HHWaterLoc}=’3’**) (validation: **.>0**)

### *HHWaterCollectWho, select\_multiple:* Which household member(s) most frequently collect drinking water for your household?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1) Adult woman | 2) Adult man | 3) Female child | 4) Male child | 5) Female elder | 6) Male elder |
| 999) Other |  |  |  |  |  |

### *HHWaterSupply, select\_one:* Is the quantity of drinking water supplied sufficient for the household's needs?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *HHWaterSupplyQty, decimal:* What is the quantity of the drinking water supply in litres your household consumes?

(validation: **.>=0**)

### *HHWaterConstr, select\_multiple:* Are there constraints in accessing safe and clean drinking water for your household?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No problem | 1 Physical access to water points is difficult | 10 Safety/harrassement | 11 Lack of sufficient water points | 12 Waiting time at the water points | 2 Distance to water points is too long |
| 3 Water source broken | 4 Not enough storage | 5 Irregular / no rain | 6 Color of water has changed | 7 Water is salty | 8 Bad taste / smell / muddy |
| 9 None of these | 999 Other (specify) |  |  |  |  |

### *HHWaterConstr\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHWaterConstr}='999')

### *HHToiletType, select\_one:* What is the main type of toilet facility used by your household?

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Flush/pour flush to the piped sewer system | 101 |
| Flush/pour-flush to septic tank | 102 |
| Flush/pour-flush to pit latrine | 103 |
| Flush/pour-flush to open drain | 104 |
| Flush/pour-flush to don't know where | 105 |
| Ventilated improved pit latrine | 201 |
| Pit latrine with slab | 202 |
| Pit latrine without slab/open pit | 203 |
| Composting toilet | 300 |
| Bucket | 400 |
| Hanging toilet/hanging latrine | 500 |
| No facility/bush/field | 600 |
| Other (Specify) |\_\_\_\_\_| | 999 |

### *HHToiletType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${HHToiletType}='999')

### *HHToiletWho, select\_one:* Does your household share this facility with other households?

(skip logic: ${HHToiletType}!='600')

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 yes |

## Financial inclusion *(Optional)*

### *HHFinance, select\_one:* Does the household have access to a bank account, mobile money or any other financial service provider?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

# Access to information and feedback and response mechanisms

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *HHAsstInfoSrc, select\_multiple* | Where do you obtain information regarding the available assistance? *(Select all that apply)* | **[Adjust the questions to the context]**  1 = Community meetings  2 = Family members, neighbors or friends  3 = UNHCR/WFP or partner field staff (including helpdesks)  4 = Members of community committees or neighborhood representatives  5 = Religious leaders  6 = Community organizations  7 = Outreach volunteers / community animators  8 = Posters or leaflets  9 = Billboards  10 = Speakers or megaphone announcements  11 = Theater / role play  12 = Radio  13 = SMS  14 = WhatsApp (or similar internet chat)  15 = Facebook (or other similar social network)  999 = Other, please specify: \_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_ |
| *HHAsstInfoAvail, select\_one* | Is information regarding the available assistance accessible to all community members, including women, youth, older people, people with disabilities or other specific needs, minorities, and people living in remote locations? | 0= No  1= Yes  888= Don't know |
| *HHAsstInfoAvailWho, select\_multiple* | IF NOT, who have challenges to access information? *(Select all that apply)*  *(skip logic:* ***${****HHAsstInfoAvail****}='0'****)* | 1. Women 2. Young people 3. Older people 4. People with disabilities 5. Other minorities 6. People living in remote locations   999 Others |
| *HHAsstInfoCFM, select\_multiple* | If you have questions, comments, feedback or complaints regarding the assistance you receive or any other issues, in which ways do you share these issues with the concerned people/organisations? *(Select all that apply)* | **[Adjust the questions to the context]**  1 = Protection help desk  2 = Hotline (green line)  3 = Community leaders  4 = Religious leaders  5 = Police  6 = UNHCR staff  7 = WFP staff  8 = Complaint Committee  9 = Staff from another organization  10= Local authorities  11= I don’t know  999= Other, please specify |
| *HHAsstInfoUN, select\_ one* | Have you ever shared a question, feedback or complaint with WFP, UNHCR or their partners? | 0= No  1= Yes  888= Don't know |
| *HHAsstInfoUNWhy, select\_ one* | If not, why?  *(skip logic:* ***${****HHAsstInfoUN****}='0'****)* | 1. Because you didn’t have any feedback or question to share 2. Because your didn’t have trust your feedback would be useful 3. Because you feared negative consequences if you provided feedback   999 Other |
| *HHAsstInfoResp, select\_ one* | If yes, have you received a response?  *(skip logic:* ***${****HHAsstInfoUN****}='1'****)* | 0= No  1= Yes  888= Don't know |
| *HHAsstInfoSatis, select\_ one* | If yes, were you satisfied with the response?  *(skip logic:* ***${****HHAsstInfoResp****}='1'****)* | 0= No  1= Yes  888= Don't know |
| *HHAsstInfoAcc, select\_ one* | Are the existing feedback or complaint mechanisms accessible to all community members, including women, youth, older people, people with disabilities or other specific needs, minorities, and people living in remote locations? | 0= No  1= Yes  888= Don't know |
| *HHAsstInfoAccWho, select\_multiple* | IF NOT, who have challenges to access feedback or complaint mechanisms? *(Select all that apply)*  *(skip logic:* ***${****HHAsstInfoAcc****}='0'****)* | 1. Women 2. Young people 3. Older people 4. People with disabilities 5. Other minorities 6. People living in remote locations   999 Others |

# Intra-household power dynamics *(Optional)*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *PowerDynAss, select\_one* | Who makes the final decision in your household about how the assistance is used? | *1 = Man*  *2 = Woman*  *3 = Both*  *888 = Not applicable* |
| *PowerDynInc, select\_one* | Who decides how the income earned in your household is used? | *1 = Man*  *2 = Woman*  *3 = Both*  *888 = Non applicable* |

# Social cohesion *(Optional)*

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *HHConflict, select\_one* | Has your household or any other household in the same community experienced a situation of tension or conflict with households from other communities in the past 12 months? | 0 = No  1 = Yes |
| *HHConflictCause, select\_one**(skip logic: ${HHConflict}='1’)* | What are the causes of these tensions/conflicts? | 1 = Different assistance levels to different populations  2 = Unpaid debts  3 = Lack of employment opportunities  4 = Inequalities in the access to public services (health, education, etc.)  5 = Inequalities in the access to natural resources (agricultural land, water, wood, etc.)  6 = Identity of the group (Ethnicity, religion, political affiliation, gender, etc.)  8 = Other (specify) |

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| *HHConflictAsst, select\_one* *(skip logic: ${HHConflict}='1’)* | Do you think the assistance has contributed to creating or exacerbating tensions or conflicts within the community or between neighboring communities, including refugees / IDPs and the host community? | 1 = Strongly disagree  2 = Disagree  3 = I don’t know  4 = Agree  5 = Strongly agree  6 = Non applicable |

# Safety and security

### *MDDIHHPercSafe, select\_one:* Do all the members of your household currently feel safe in the place where you live?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *MDDIHHUnsafeWhy, select\_one:* What is the main reason for feeling unsafe?

(skip logic: ${MDDIHHPercSafe}= '0')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Discrimination, harassment | 10 Tensions between communities | 11 Armed conflict | 2 Theft/robbery | 3 Physical violence/abuse | 4 Abduction |
| 5 Limitations on movement | 6 Being approached by drug traffickers | 7 Being approached by human smugglers and/or traffickers | 8 House, land property destruction | 9 Protests/Violence | 999 Other (specify) |

### *MDDIHHUnsafeWhy\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${MDDIHHUnsafeWhy}='999')

### *MDDIHHShInsec1Y, select\_one:* Has anyone in your household experienced any insecurity or violence in the last 12 months?

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 0 No | 1 Yes |  |  |  |  |

### *MDDIHHShInsecType, select\_one:* Which type of insecurity or violence have they experienced?

*Indicate the main one*

(skip logic: ${MDDIHHShInsec1Y} = '1')

|  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 1 Discrimination, harassment | 10 Tensions between communities | 11 Armed conflict | 2 Theft/robbery | 3 Physical violence/abuse | 4 Abduction |
| 5 Limitations on movement | 6 Being approached by drug traffickers | 7 Being approached by human smugglers | 8 House, land property destruction | 9 Protests/Violence | 999 Other (specify) |

### *MDDIHHShInsecType\_oth, text:* Other (specify)

(skip logic: ${MDDIHHShInsecType} = '999')

1. The examples below should be replaced with items commonly consumed in the survey area(s). [↑](#footnote-ref-2)
2. Includes also value vouchers [↑](#footnote-ref-3)
3. This caterogy includes the following sources: In-kind assistance from international and local NGOs, UN Agencies, government; gifts from family and friends; borrowing from family and friends; begging [↑](#footnote-ref-4)
4. The use of the words “gathered, hunted, or fished” depends on each specific food group [↑](#footnote-ref-5)
5. The standard recall period for the food expenditure module is 7 days, with the alternative to choose a 30 days (\_1M) recall period. This alternative is recommended if the objective of the module is monitoring programmes distributing value voucher if a) value vouchers should or are normally redeemed at once; b) the survey is purposedly fielded after redemption of the vouchers [↑](#footnote-ref-6)
6. If nuts are a major component of the diet, this food group (HHExpFPuls) can be split between Beans/Peas/Lentils (HHExpFPulsBeans) and Nuts (HHExpFPulsNut), to reflect the high calorie content of nuts. [↑](#footnote-ref-7)
7. The examples below should be replaced with items commonly consumed in the survey area(s). [↑](#footnote-ref-8)
8. The examples below should be replaced with items commonly consumed in the survey area(s). [↑](#footnote-ref-9)
9. The expenditure module can be complemented by questions on agricultural land (HHExpNFAgriLandRent), agricultural workforce (HHExpNFAgriWorkf), farming inputs (HHExpNFFarmInp) and livestock inputs (HHExpNFLvstInp) or other items used as intermediate goods for income generating activities. [↑](#footnote-ref-10)